DOYLESTOWN BOROUGH

HISTORIC & ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

July 22, 2021
The regular meeting of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board was held at 7:30 PM on Thursday, July 22, 2021 at Doylestown Borough Hall, 57 West Court Street.  Members of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board in attendance were: Denise Blasdale, Marie Kovach, Walt Keppler, Ralph Fey, Andy Happ, Kim Jacobsen, Anthony Hita, Student Member Jack Swartley, and Karyn Hyland, Director of Building and Zoning.

CALL TO ORDER:
 Ms. Jacobsen called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.
MINUTES APPROVAL:
On a motion from Ms. Blasdale, seconded by Mr. Happ, the June 2021 meeting minutes were approved as amended.  
SIGN APPLICATIONS:

43 South Main Street, Alden Investment Group
Chris Colaracci presented the application with some alternative color ideas.  The applicant would prefer the frame of the sign to be black with a white background.  Ms. Blasdale would prefer the darker colors, although Mr. Happ and Mr. Keppler would prefer the white background with black frame, as well as Mr. Hita and Ms. Kovach.  Mr. Fey was concerned with the height of the sign, which has not yet been decided.  Ms. Hyland explained this will need zoning approval.
On a motion from Mr. Fey, seconded by Mr. Keppler, all members in attendance voted to approve the application as originally submitted with the white background, amended to include black trim and sign posts, and a maximum height of approximately two feet above grade.
BUILDING APPLICATIONS:
10 East Court Street, Dermagrafix
The applicant did not attend the meeting. Ms. Hyland reviewed the application, which had been tabled previously in anticipation of some details of the door.  
After some discussion on the type of door requested, Mr. Keppler made a motion to table the application until the specifics are presented, seconded by Mr. Happ.  All members in attendance agreed that would be best.
211-213 East Oakland Avenue, Beth Bingler and Nick Gray, property owners
The property owners appeared along with Rick Brown, architect, to discuss specific details of the application not discussed at the previous meeting.  Since the last meeting, the Zoning Hearing Board approved the addition, but did not approve the garage.  
The original building is stucco over stone; the addition will be in smooth Hardie plank siding and sand-finish stucco, with an Azek or Boral trim. The addition windows are proposed to be double-hung Anderson 400 Series, two-over-two, simulated divided light; the doors are also Anderson 400 Series, French-style patio doors in the rear of the home.  The front porch roof, visible from Oakland Avenue, as well as the house roof will be a shingle as similar as possible to what is existing.  The porch is to remain as concrete, possibly covered with flagstone.  The Zoning Hearing Board requested the air conditioner units be screened as a buffer.  The house will be all one color, possibly ‘Deep Ocean’ with a light cream color trim or Pearl Grey with an off-white trim and white windows with either decision.  The siding reveal is planned to be seven inches.  In response to questions from Mr. Hita, Mr. Brown advised the stucco on the existing portion will be gone over a bit, but will not be changed or adjusted; the makeup of the stucco will be researched prior to any changes being made.  Current downspouts and gutters will remain, and for consistency, those on the addition will match.  Windows and shutters where they exist currently will remain as they are.  The shutters will be painted to match the trim.  In response to questions from Ms. Jacobsen, the two doors and transoms will remain, with only one being operable.  
The applicant has not decided if the storm doors will remain.  The chimneys will remain, with the exception of the exterior chimney on the West elevation, which is not in use and will be removed.  The two-over-two windows on the third floor will remain as well.  

John Hevner, neighbor, attended the meeting to ensure the correct plans were reviewed by the Board.  Mr. Brown reviewed the minor changes to the plans as part of the HARB’s packet, including the fully-sided dormer on the East elevation.  Another neighbor noted one solid color on the entire home would not be agreed upon, if they had a choice. Ms. Jacobsen noted colors are not regulated by the HARB.
On a motion from Ms. Blasdale, seconded by Mr. Keppler, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application with the material details included.
On a motion from Ms. Jacobsen, seconded by Ms. Blasdale, the Board voted to amend the approval to note the plans no longer include a garage as it was denied by the Zoning Hearing Board.  
171 Belmont Avenue, Mr. and Mrs. Gagnon, property owners
Richard Zaveta, Travis Zaveta and Katie Kuznicki attended on behalf of the owners to present the application to renovate the exterior of the existing home, including stucco and wood repairs with aesthetic changes.
The plans include removing the existing stucco, adding smooth Hardie Plank siding with a 7” exposure, Cobblestone in color, Kolbe & Kolbe Ultra series windows, and wood Timberlane shutters for the front of the home.  Also planned is a colonial inspired pent roof, approximately two feet wide, over the front door, with painted composite trim.  The gutters and downspouts will be repaired or replaced in kind.  The existing concrete pad and step will be changed to include a stone riser and flagstone cap and walk.  The applicants will attempt to repair the split wood door, and if impossible, it will be replaced with a quality, stainable wood door. 

The Board thanked Mr. Zaveta for his detailed presentation.  Mr. Hita asked about the mortar color; it will be a mix of two colors and will show as a gray-buff.  Mr. Happ asked why the bluestone riser is part of the plan; Mr. Zaveta noted the customers would prefer that continued bluestone look. 
On a motion from Mr. Happ, seconded by Mr. Keppler, the Board voted unanimously to accept the application as presented and forward on to Borough Council for a Certificate of Appropriateness, with a comment about the possible change from vertical bluestone on the stair risers.   
271 West Oakland Avenue, Wynne Wister, property owners
The applicant attended the meeting, but left prior to the application being heard.  The Board voted to table the application, on a motion from Ms. Blasdale and seconded by Mr. Keppler.
OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  Stewardship Award nominees were discussed. Mr. Keppler felt this should be an individual nomination and not as a Board, to avoid a conflict.  All members agreed.
Mr. Keppler suggested a required written materials list be included with applications going forward; Ms. Hyland noted the challenges to staff to acquire all of the information needed.  She suggested the Board look at the application for possible edits.  

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business before the Board, on a motion from Mr. Keppler, and seconded by Mr. Happ, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amy Kramer
Meeting Minutes Secretary
